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17 November, 2003
The Secretary 
Senate ECITA References Committee
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Email ecita.sen@aph.com.au 
Dear Mr McLean
Re: Inquiry and Report into the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Amendment Bill 2002

Thank you for the opportunity to provide input to the Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology and the Arts References Committee’s Inquiry into the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Amendment Bill 2002.

Southern Hydro Partnership (SHP) is a renewable energy generator which owns and controls a number of hydro power stations dating back to the 1920s all of which have been accredited by the Renewable Energy Regulator and have had 1997 renewable energy bases determined.  

SHP participated in the comprehensive discussions and debate lead by the AGO  that culminated in the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000.

SHP has studied the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Amendment Bill 2002 and supports the amendments proposed.  The administrative and definitional changes will clarify the operation of the Renewable Energy (Electricity) Act 2000 and ensure its consistent application to achieve the objectives of the Mandated Renewable Energy Target (MRET) and give confidence to investors.

SHP believes that even after the limited time for which MRET has operated there is strong  evidence of the success of the measure.

· There has been significant investment announced in new renewable projects, particularly in wind farms, which is leading to the establishment of local renewable energy manufacturing industries.

· Both physical and financial trading of RECs are occurring in significant volumes.

· SHP has been encouraged to review operation and maintenance practices to ensure the most efficient running of our plant and to capture of all available fuel (in our case, water).  In response to the reviews from MRET SHP has: 

· Invested in identifying and removing “pinch” points where water had been routinely spilt during the spring thaw 

· Adjusted operating regimes to ensure that generators operate at maximum efficiency, rather than maximum capacity

· Revised operating procedures to minimise the spillage of water

· Modified maintenance procedures to improve the efficiency of generators

The Minister is required to hold an independent review of the Act starting early in 2003 to consider the operation of the Act and how it has achieved its objectives.  SHP looks forward to participating actively in that review.

Yours sincerely,
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Rob Jackson

Manager Market Development and Regulation
Southern Hydro Partnership (ABN 86 076 691 481)

[a partnership comprising Alliant Energy Hydro Pty Ltd (ACN 080 429 901), 

Alliant Energy Southern Hydro Australia Pty Ltd (ACN 080 810 546) and Alliant Energy Hydro No 2 Pty Ltd (ACN 080 735 815)]
Level 13, 500 Collins Street, Melbourne Vic 3000  Telephone (03) 9616 1020  Facsimile (03) 9616 1029

